Graduation



Herb and Norma Urbshott of Wiarton are pleased to announce the graduation of their daughter Norma Leanne, from Fanshawe College of Applied Arts and Technology, School of Nursing, London, Ontario. Leanne has received her Registered Nurses Diploma and is currently working at Woodstock General Hospital Woodstock, Ontario. Proud grandparents are Donald and Kathleen Smith of Wiarton.

1-A-44-Dd

Happy 35th Anniversary Mom & Dad



October 24, 1952 Love Tanya & Dan

1-A-42-pd

## Hospital Auxiliary meet

The Bruce Peninsula & District Memorial Hospital Auxiliary met on Wednesday, August 26th in the Board Room.

In the absence of the president, 2nd vice-president Doreen Bruno called the meeting to order with the repeating of the Auxiliary Prayer. Roll call answered by 17 members.

Minutes of previous meeting were approved as read, and Jean Crow gave the treasurer's report.

Doreen thanked the members for their cooperation, and help in making the June 27th bazaar and bake sale a success.

Raffle tickets on a paper tole picture, and afghan being sold now will be drawn at next meeting, Sept. 23rd. All proceeds are for the hospital Building Fund, and tickets may be purchased from any auxillary member, or several businesses on Berford St.

Correspondence included: 1. A Thank You letter from Mrs. Roxy Edwards for lunch provided at Hospital Board annual meeting in June.

2. A thank you letter accompanying the receipt for \$20,000 donated to the Hospital Building Fund.

3. A letter from Paula Heatherington, R.N. outlining a special program starting at the hospital for our chronic patients. It was moved that the Auxiliary provide the financing as needed for this chronic patient care program.

Helen Stelp reported for the Ways and Means Committee on the feeder sales coming up on Sept. 3rd, and 17th and Oct. 8th and 22nd. Volunteers still needed to serve meals on Wednesday, Oct. 7th.

Volunteer program report sent in by Geri Kirkpatrick, shows senior volunteers provided 1,942 hours of service during fiscal year April 1, 1986 to March 31, 1987. At present, three teen volunteers assist on patient care unit from 4-7 p.m. Paula Heatherington Teen volunteer co-ordinator will be recruiting at the start of the school year.

13 pairs of baby booties were handed in from Marj Atkinson, Laura McNeil, and Irene Preston for the newborns. –

Delicious lunch was served by Clara Beacock, and Eleanor Preston.

Next meeting will be Wednesday, Sept. 23rd at 8 p.m. in the Board Room.

We would welcome new members - please come and join us.

MARGERY, AUSTIN INEE-URBSHOTT) THOMPSON

Vol 19 Pg 14